
 

 

 

 

October 9, 2020 

President Donald J. Trump            

The White House           

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.            

Washington, D.C. 20500            

  

Dear President Trump: 

 

We write to urge you to prioritize reauthorizing and extending the Payroll Support Program 

(PSP) in ongoing negotiations with Congress. The PSP, which kept hundreds of thousands of 

airline employees from unemployment during these very difficult times, expired at the end of 

September.   Our districts represent some of the busiest passenger airports in the nation, with 

hundreds of thousands of employees dependent on the aviation industry. Nationwide, there were 

approximately 750,000 airline employees covered by the PSP that are now at risk of being 

furloughed or have already been furloughed.  

The PSP, which was included in the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) 

Act, had successfully kept airline employees on payroll until the program expired at the end of 

September. The CARES Act was signed into law at a time when air travel plunged to historic 

lows and there was an assumption that air travel would rebound in the months after. 

Unfortunately, the pandemic continues to ravage the nation, and air travel has not fully 

recovered. In fact, the International Air Transport Association recently predicted that air travel 

will not return to normal levels until 2024 at the earliest. 

Without the PSP, many of the 750,000 airline workers covered by the program are beginning to 

lose their jobs or be placed on involuntary furlough. As the program expired, United Airlines and 

American Airlines began to furlough approximately 32,000 airline workers. Our districts are 

feeling immediate impacts from the expiration of the PSP, and the magnitude of the damage will 

only increase the longer the PSP remains lapsed. It is critical that we support the men and women 

of the airline industry while the pandemic is still raging. 

Again, we respectfully urge you to prioritize reaching a deal to give airline workers their jobs 

back. Thank you in advance for your consideration of our request. 

Sincerely, 

S 

     Donald M. Payne, Jr. 

    Member of Congress 

 

 

                        /s                                                                                 /s 

Alma S. Adams, Ph.D.                                               Debbie Mucarsel-Powell 

  Member of Congress               Member of Congress 
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                        /s                                                                                   

  Jackie Speier                             

  Member of Congress      

 

   


